
Calendar 
Saturday 

JOAD 
Will resume in the fall 

 

LEAGUES 

Tuesday 3D  

Thursday 3D 

Will resume in the fall 
 
 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

Work Party 
July 10, 2018 
CFA indoor 

Range 
6:00 pm 

 

RMAA 3D 
July 15, 2018 

Camp Jack 
 Curt Gowdy 
State Park 

 
Bow Hunters Weekend 
Organizational Meeting 

July 30 
7:00 pm 

 

Bow Hunters 
Weekend 

August 4th & 5th 
Aspen Grove 

Curt Gowdy SP 

 

Next Board 

Meeting 

August 13  
7:00 pm 

 

     July 2018 

 

 

        
 

  

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp 

 

 

Minutes from July 5, 2018 
 
Attendance: Greg Wooden, Connie Crandall, Gary Cox, Jim Frauendienst, Tim 
Zacharies, Kent Ketterling, Myron Reed, Dave Hays, Mike Lancaster, Sarah Abbott, 
Dan Conrad. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:01 by President Dan Conrad. 
 
The treasurers report was postponed because the bank statement has not arrived 
due to the meeting be called 5 days earlier than normal. 
 
Sarah Abbott from the Wyoming Game and Fish requested to use the clubs youth 
bows for an event at Curt Gowdy State Park on July 17 and 18. Non of the members 
present opposed the request. Dave Hays and Sarah will set up a time to pick up 
bows and small 3D target. 
 
Dan requested a work night be held on July 10 at 6 pm to change inserts in the 
targets to be used during the RMAA shoot. 
 
Buckles and pins for Bow Hunters Weekend have been ordered. 
 
The board had a discussion about how to increase volunteers at our shooting events 
and to reward those that help. It was proposed to pay for the shooters entry into the 
event if the volunteer is shooting hunter class and the volunteer to pay only the prize 
portion of the entry if shooting a competitive class. Guidelines will be drawn up 
regarding hours or time to qualify. 
 
There will be a final organizational meeting for Bow Hunters Weekend on July 30 at 
7:00 pm. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Tim Zacharies and second by Jim Frauendienst. Meeting 
adjourned at 8:05 pm. 



   

2018 Shoot Dates 

 
 

 

Bow Hunter Weekend 
August 4

th
 and 5

th
, 2018 

Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy State Park 
 

RMAA 
July 15, 2018 

 

High Plains Archery--Laramie 
Outdoor July 21

st
 & 22

nd
, 2018 

 

 

 
We would like to thank our members for approving the purchase of the Conex 

storage box. If you have been out to the range lately you might have noticed the 

dirt work behind the outdoor range back stop. We are hoping to have the concrete 

poured and the storage box in place and usable right after Bow Hunters Weekend.  

  



Thank You… 
to our volunteers that turned out to help with replacing targets on the archery range at Curt 

Gowdy SP at the Summer Slam at Curt Gowdy State Park, SuperDay at Lions Park and the City 

of Cheyenne’s Outdoor Adventure Program. 

 

Target Replacement 

Dave Hays, Myron Reed, Jim Frauendienst, Don Timm and Dan Conrad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Summer Slam 

Tim Zacharies, Greg Wooden, Myron Reed, Matt Taylor, Ricky Weaver. 

 

Super Day 
Myron Reed, Dave Hays, Al Tharp, Gary Cox, Dan Conrad, Kent Ketterling, Kayla Ketterling, Jaimie Robinson. 

 

 

The City of Cheyenne Outdoor Adventure Program 

Dave Hays, Al Tharp, Jim Mallon, Myron Reed. 

 

 

 

  



Cheyenne Field Archers 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 
Dan Conrad 

 
Vice President 

David Hays 
 

Secretary 
Greg Wooden 

 
Treasurer  

Connie Crandall 
 

Membership Registrar 
Mike Lancaster 

Next Board Meeting  

August 10, 2018 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Kent Ketterling 

Bob Graham 

Tim Zacharias 

Myron Reed 

Gary Cox 

 

 Alternates   

Jim Fraundiest 

Judy Wooden 
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